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Brian Snuffer Zukas, 

DEQ has completed its review and approves the Cleaner Air Oregon (CAO) Emissions Inventory Form 
AQ520 (Inventory) for Dean Resources, in Oakland, OR. The initial Inventory was submitted on May 23, 
2023. DEQ responded with comments on July 19, 2023. DEQ received Inventory revisions and 
supporting documentation on August 21, 2023. DEQ responded with additional comments on September 
1, 2023, and received Inventory revisions on September 11, 2023.  

The next step in the CAO process is to submit a Modeling Protocol. If you plan to perform a level 3 or 4 
Risk Assessment, a Risk Assessment Work Plan is also required. Once DEQ receives the required 
submittals, we will review and contact you if we have additional questions or require follow-up actions or 
clarifications in order to finalize our review. 

If you have any questions regarding this letter, please contact me directly at 503-407-7596, or 
Heather.Kuoppamaki@deq.oregon.gov, and I look forward to your continued assistance with this process.  

 

Sincerely, 

 
Heather Kuoppamaki, P.E. 
Cleaner Air Oregon 
Air Toxics Project Manager 
 
 
Cc: Jeff Remington, Dean Resources 

J.R. Giska, DEQ 
Janice Tacconi, DEQ 
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